

## **ENGAYNE PRIMARY SCHOOL**

Mrs S Sankey: Headteacher

Dear Parents/Carers,

We would like to share with you some really exciting news from 2MI.

As part of our broad PSHE curriculum, each child experiences a 'Social Action' community project in each of their school years at Engayne. In Year 2 our aim is to support the community by donating to local food banks and community groups. So far this year, 2M have supported the community with their Harvest collection, 2J collected Easter Eggs for the local community and created a brilliant Easter trail and now it is 2MI's turn!

We have been talking recently about helping families in need. Here's what the children in 2MI want you to know:

"We have been learning about food banks and the positive impact that they have. We really want to help and support them. Our idea is to make summer bags that other people can use over the summer holidays. We think this would make them happy. Please donate some things that we can put in the bags but we don't want you to spend too much. There are lots of things you can buy for £1/£2."

Here is a list of some of the things that we came up with to donate:

- Bubbles
- Balls
- Teddy bear
- Playing cards
- Construction toys
- Colouring
- Play Dough
- Water bottles

We would be so happy if you could donate one or two items. Please send in any donations into school by the 5<sup>th</sup> July. Thank you for the support.

Children from 2MI and Miss Mills